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KEADBY WITH ALTHORPE PARISH COUNCIL 

 
These are the Minutes of the Full Parish Council Meeting of Keadby With Althorpe Parish Council, held in 
the William Stephenson Memorial Hall, Althorpe on Wednesday 21st February 2018 
 
Present:  Cllrs: P Johnson (Chairman), P Hornsby (Vice Chairman), N Bond, M Buckley, E Davis, 
 K Fenney, B Pearson, K Russell, F Stones and Ward Councillor J Briggs 
 
Start Time:  7.15pm 
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Apologies: Councillors Broadbent, Carroll, Flear, Smith, Wills and Whittingham 
 
Matters Arising 
Cllr Pearson Proposed that the draft Minutes of 17 January 2018 be accepted as a true record; 
Seconded by Cllr Russel; all In Favour. 
 
It was resolved that the Minutes of 17 January 2018 be accepted as a true record. 
 
Declaration of Interest 
None 
 
Clerk’s Updates 
The Clerk expanded on the requirements for data protection and the need to engage a Data 
Protection Officer. Cllr Fenney raised the possibility of a DPO who would manage the data 
protection for a number of parish councils. The Clerk will speak to ERNLLCA regarding the date a 
DPO should be in post. 
 
Highways 
Cllr Briggs was asked for an update on the proposed new car parking areas in Keadby and 
reported that legal requirements are delaying progress. 
 
Cllr Briggs was asked for an update on the provision of the site of the old library and said this 
matter is still ongoing. 
 
It was noted that there are a number of pot holes on Althorpe Main Street, including one right 
outside the Memorial Hall. The Clerk will report these to North Lincolnshire Council. Cllr Briggs 
stated that such works will be carried out on a priority basis but that reporting should continue. 
 
Planning 
Application No: PA/2018/216 
Proposal: Planning Permission for an overflow car park 
Site Location: Keadby Power Station, Trent Side. Keadby, DN17 3EF 
Applicant: Keadby Developments Limited 
 
No Objections 
 
Application No: PA/2018/359 
Proposal: Planning permission to erect two-storey side extension, front porch and a rear 
conservatory 
Site Location: The Engine House, Crowle Bank Road, Althorpe DN17 3HZ 
Applicant: Mr & Mrs Duncan Sharp 
 
No Objections 
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Application No: PA/2018/359 
Proposal: Planning permission for relocation of a CHP office building and retention of 38 
portacabins (19 stacked), two stores, a workshop fencing and associated works 
Site Location: Trent Road Keadby DN17 3EF 
Applicant: Keadby Developments Limited 
 
No Objections 
 
Grass Cutting 
The quotations for grass cutting were discussed and it was noted that North Lincolnshire Council 
have increased their 2017 price by 62.5%. Cllr Pearson proposed that BAK be awarded the 
contract for grass cutting; seconded by Cllr Buckley. 
 
It was resolved that BAK be awarded the 2018 grass cutting contract for Keady and Althorpe 
 
Parish Paths Partnership 
The Clerk informed Councillors that there are two footpaths that would require cutting as part of 
the Parish Paths Partnership, the cost of the cuts will be paid for by North Lincolnshire Council. 
The Clerk will visit the locations with Cllr Buckley. 
 
Issues on Woodgarr Avenue 
Concerns have been raised about the vibration generated by large vehicles, often travelling at 
speed, on Woodgarr Avenue, Keadby. The vibrations are very noticeable and it is thought that 
they may be causing damage to some properties. Cllr Briggs said that any damage to property 
would be covered under the residents’ buildings insurance but that he would raise the matter 
internally and that people should raise their complaint, in writing, to North Lincolnshire Council. 
 
Broadband Althorpe/Derrythorpe 
Cllr Stones raised the issue of poor broadband in Althorpe and Derrythorpe and said that, in a 
newsletter from Andrew Percy MP, it was noted that Althorpe and Derrythorpe would not be 
‘upgraded’ but that a Wi-Fi alternative would be offered. Cllr Stones went on to say that Quickline, 
who were providing the Wi-Fi solution were ‘pulling out’ and asked what the solution would be.  
Cllr Briggs said that he would look into the situation. 
 
Finances and Payments 
Cllr Buckley Proposed that the cheques detailed be approved; Seconded by Cllr Fenney, All in 
Favour. It was resolved that all cheques be Approved. 
 
 
Date of Next Meeting: Wednesday 21st March 2018 

 

 

Cheque Recipient Reason Nett VAT Gross 

401865 R Haynes February Salary   Confidential 

401866 HMRC Tax and NI – R Haynes     Confidential 

401867 G Potter  Handyman’s payment for January    350.00    350.00 

401868 Silica Lodge North Lincs in Bloom Invoices 1,120.00 280.00 1,400.00 

  
 


